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Dear all 

We hope you are all well and continuing to look after yourselves.  We are continuing to miss all pupils in school 
however acknowledge that it is important that we all do our part and make every effort to reduce the rates of 
transmission.  You may have seen yesterday that Boris Johnson announced that schools could re-open as of 
March 8th however this not definitive as yet.  Once we have more information about this, we will let you know. 

 

We know this is not an easy time for many parents, juggling home learning and work 
commitments.  We have many members of staff experiencing the same thing.  I   
wanted to let you know that you are all doing an amazing job in supporting your     
children.  The response we have had to remote learning has been phenomenal.  We 
do hope you have found the increase in pre-recorded lessons helpful to guide your 
child with their work. 

 

Some parents have mentioned to us that pupils are missing the social interaction with their peers and we are 
currently putting in place arrangements for these sessions to take place with class teachers.  Prior to this taking 
place, we will be asking parents to agree to a home school agreement in order to keep everyone safe online.   

Follow us on Twitter: 

@ThreeLaneEnds 

Designated Safeguarding Leads: 

Delyth Roberts - Headteacher 

Geoff Billing - Deputy Headteacher 

Sharon Levey - Pastoral Leader 

Emma Swann - Assistant Headteacher 

Remote Learning Feedback 

We have recently reviewed our practice for feedback 

whilst completing remote learning.   

On a daily basis, we ask that all pieces of work are 

‘handed in’ by 5pm.  Feedback will be provided on 

each piece of work by lunchtime the following day.  

This will either be a typed comment or a voice record-

ed comment.   

 

 We know it may be difficult for some parents to    

support their child to upload 

the work by 5pm due to work               

commitments.  Please don’t 

worry about this.  You can still 

upload after this time. 

Access to devices 

During the previous school closure, we received 23 

Chromebooks through the Government scheme.  We 

have also been able to loan 15 tablets from Castleford 

Heritage Trust. 

 

 

Yesterday we received a visit from staff at the local 

distribution centre for 

TKMax, who donated 4 

brand new laptops for 

the school to support  

remote learning.  This 

was arranged by one of 

our parents.  We are so 

grateful for this generosi-

ty, as it enables us to support an increasing number 

of   families.   

 

 

We do still have a number of Chromebooks and     

tablets available.  If your child/children are sharing a 

device, please call school so that we can support with 

this. 

Phonics outcomes 

“Y2 achieve above National in Phonics 

check - 88%” 

“ Best results at TLE since phonic check began”  
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Follow us on Twitter: 

@ThreeLaneEnds 

Monster Phonics eBooks 

We are delighted to let you know that we have access 
to the Monster Phonics eBooks.  To access these, 
follow the webpage below and log-in with the         
following details 

admin@tleacademy.co.uk 

Phonics123 

https://monsterphonics.com/log-in/  

If you are unsure which stage your child should be 
reading, please ask your child’s teacher during your 
weekly welfare calls. 

There are also some useful video and guides on our 
school website. 

http://www.tleacademy.co.uk/curriculum/phonics/ 

Monster Phonics are running some sessions for    
parents.  These can be booked here 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/monster-phonics-
19791043283 

Castleford Multi Academy Trust schools 

School app 

Our main form of communication with the 

community at present is through the school 

app.  We do have a small number of people who are 

yet to set this up on their phones. 

Please make sure that you do have access to this so 

that we can keep in touch with you. 

The Real Junk Food Project 

We are continuing to have a delivery of food on a 
weekly basis.  This will be available for parents to 
come and freely select some food every Tuesday in 
the school car park. 

PRESENTATION 
 

N - Arlo 
N - James 

R K - Poppy 
R O - Daisy 
1C - Luna 
1S - Freya 
2P - Seren 
2W - Blake 
3B - Corey 
3R - Heidi 
4G - Lyra 
4M - Layla 

5O - Joshua 
5P - Alba 

6H - Jason 
6S - Lacey 

RESPONSIBILITY 
 

N - Jorgie 
N - Roman 

R K - Amelia 
R O - Noah 
1C - Ben 
1S - Clark 

2P - Lincoln 
2W - Jackson 
3B - Ella-Rose 

3R - Archie 
4G - Emilia 

4M - Freddie 
5O - Ava-Rose 

5P - Ella 
6H - Olivia 
6S - Lewis 

 

INDEPENDENCE 
 

N - Isla 
N - Nancy 

R K - Harrison 
R O - Max 
1C - Erin F 
1S - Luan 

2P - Ethan T 
2W - Archie 
3B - David 
3R - Jake 

4G - Joshua 
4M - Isla N 
5O - Jacob 
5P - Blake 
6H - Oliver 
6S - Izzie 

DETERMINATION 
 

N - Lillie-May 
N - Mia 

R K - Noah BR 
R O - Isabella 
1C - Charlie 
1S - Theo 

2P - Florence 
2W - Tilly S 
3B - Blake 

3R - Tyler D 
4G - Julia 
4M - Alfie 

5O - Chloe 
5P - Tyler 
6H - Ethan 

6S - Thomas 

EQUITY 
 

N - Olivia 
N - Skyla 

R K - Jake 
R O - Mia 

1S - Stanley 
1C - Lucy 

2P - Evelyn 
2W - Jace 
3B - Laarn 
3R - Noah 

4G - Bentley 
4M - Poppy 
5O - Angela 

5P - Kairi-Rae 
6H - Maisie 
6S - Molly 

Even though we are not currently able to be together, our teaching staff continue to be extremely proud of 

our pupils.  This is who was awarded a PRIDE award last term. 

https://monsterphonics.com/log-in/
http://www.tleacademy.co.uk/curriculum/phonics/
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/monster-phonics-19791043283
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/o/monster-phonics-19791043283

